September 15, 2016

The Town Board of the Town of Corinth held a workshop on September 15, 2016 at 4:30PM at the Town Hall.

Present: Richard Lucia, Supervisor

Charles Brown, Councilman Edward Byrnes, Councilman Jeffrey Collura, Councilman Joshua Halliday, Councilman Rose E. Farr, Town Clerk

Caroline McFarlane, Deputy Town Clerk
Shawn Eggleston-Highway Superintendent

Absent: Albert Brooks, Sr., Code Enforcement Officer

Public: Kate Halliday-Bookkeeper

Cindy Havens

After the pledge of allegiance and roll call the following business was conducted:

RESOLUTION #244

MOTION TO APPROVE MEETING MINUTES FROM SEPTEMBER 1 & 8, 2016

On a motion by Councilman Byrnes and seconded by Councilman Brown the following resolution was

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Halliday, Byrnes and Collura

Nays 0

RESOLVED that meeting minutes from September 1 & 8, 2016 be approved.

Cindy Havens

Cindy Havens, resident of County Route 10, addressed the Corinth Town Board in regards to a continuous garage sale that occurs every weekend on County Route 10. Ms. Havens presented a letter that she sent to Supervisor Lucia as well as photographs of the signs and set up at this address. Ms. Havens explained that there is an increase of traffic on that road during summer with RV's and boats headed to the lake and with having vehicles on both sides of the road, it creates a traffic issue with a potential accident occurring.

Reports on file in Supervisor's office:

- Landfill Report
- Bookkeeper Report

- Custodial Report
- Code Enforcement Report
- EMS Report
- Supervisor's Report

RESOLUTION #245

MOTION TO ACCEPT SUPERVISOR'S REPORT

On a motion by Councilman Brown and seconded by Councilman Collura the following resolution was made:

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Halliday, Byrnes and Collura

Nays 0

RESOLVED that the Supervisor's Report for August 2016 be accepted.

On file in the Supervisor's Office:

- Mortgage Tax \$17,094.62
- Sales Tax \$74,488.00

Paramedic Coordinator Richard Reuther presented his EMS Report. Mr. Reuther stated that paramedics were now receiving the reports of signatures on PCR's and that a meeting will be held for all paramedics on proper procedures for these signatures. Mr. Reuther stated that Glens Falls Hospital has a back log for new hire physicals and asked the board if they still wanted new hires to wait until pre-working physicals were done. The board all agreed that they would not allow employees to work without a physical first.

Supervisor Lucia presented the Town Board with a framed photo from Kirkland Mihalek as a Thank You for allowing him to complete his Eagle Scout Project here at the Town Hall.

Supervisor Lucia informed the Town Board that he was made aware with the tax cap issues, that surrounding towns and counties were given the opportunity to pass local law to override the tax cap. After a brief discussion it was determined that the Town of Corinth would not need to do this at this time.

Town Board

Councilman Byrnes

Councilman Byrnes stated that Monday he would be visiting Wilton Mountain Road with a camera to take photo evidence of the dangerous driving on this road. Superintendent Eggleston agreed to accompany Councilman Byrnes for safety.

Councilman Brown

None

Councilman Collura

Councilman Collura addressed Cindy Havens and thanked her for bringing this to the boards attention. Councilman Collura stated that they are currently working on land use and would address this situation.

Deputy Town Clerk McFarlane

None

Town Clerk Rose Farr

Town Clerk Farr asked the Town Board for a resolution to send paperwork in for the evaluation of speed limit on Wall Street.

RESOLUTION #

MOTION TO SUBMIT PAPERWORK FOR SPEED EVALUATION ON WALL STREET

On a motion by Councilman Halliday and seconded by Councilman Collura the following resolution was made:

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Halliday, Byrnes and Collura

Nays 0

RESOLVED that Town Clerk Farr mail in evaluation for speed on Wall Street.

Town Clerk Farr asked the Town Board to review applications for Deputy Dog Control Officer. Town Clerk Farr stated that Alicia Floud has worked this Dog Control position since March with no time off.

Town Clerk Farr presented the Town Board with photos of the current records room downstairs of the Town Hall. Town Clerk Farr requested that maintenance and groundskeepers help with removing the unused items so that this room can be maintained. Superintendent Eggleston stated if a pile was created, he could have a few workers haul the items out of the basement and dispose of them.

Town Clerk Farr informed the Town Board that the Department of Labor visited the Town Hall to inspect the boiler system downstairs. Ms. Farr stated that the inspector found a valve that was in the wrong position and sent the town a letter to present to our maintenance company. Adirondack Technical inspected and will order the proper parts and address the issue.

Highway Superintendent Eggleston

None

RESOLUTION #246

MOTION TO ADJOURN

On a motion by Councilman Byrnes and seconded by Councilman Collura the following resolution was

ADOPTED Ayes 5 Lucia, Brown, Byrnes, Halliday and Collura

Nays 0

RESOLVED that at 5:20 PM the Town Board adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Caroline McFarlane Corinth Deputy Town Clerk